
Position for PhD Professor – Department of Health, Life Cicle and Society – School of 

Public Health – University of São Paulo 

 

The Dean of the School of Public Health of the University of São Paulo (FSP-USP) 

announces the opening call for the faculty position (full-time), specialty Aging, 

Intersectionality and Health. 

Briefly, the position requires a commitment to teaching and extension activities and the 

ability to conduct independent research. Interested applicants should hold a PhD granted or 

recognized by USP. Applications will be accepted between February 8th, 2023, at 09:00 

a.m. to May 9th 2023, at 11:59 p.m. (GMT-3). The entry-level monthly salary is R$ 

13,357.25 plus benefits (level MS3).  

The public exam will be held in Portuguese and covers the following program: 

1. Human rights, aging and health 

2. The aging process as a biopsychosocial phenomenon and implications for health 

3. Disciplinary fields and central concepts for studies on aging and health 

4. Institutionalization of the life course and aging 

5. The challenges of the intersectional approach for a broad conception of the processes of 

aging in the field of Public Health 

6. Healthy aging, euthanasia, dignified death: normativities about the end of life 

7. Gender, race/ethnicity, aging and health 

8. Intergenerational dynamics, the experience of aging and health 

9. Gender and sexuality in aging: discussions for the health field 

10. Medicalization, overdiagnosis, overtreatment and quaternary prevention in old age 

11. Class, territory and aging: issues for policies of social protection 

12. Aging and global burden of diseases 

13. Reorientation of public policies in face of inequalities and populational aging 

14. The decade of healthy aging and public policies in Brazil 

 

The entire application process - from the inscription to the result - will be ruled by the 

Brazilian constitutional principles, notably that of impersonality, as well as by the Statute 

and General Regulations of the University of São Paulo (USP) and by the Regulations of 

the FSP.  

The public call is available in Portuguese at https://uspdigital.usp.br/gr/admissao, where 

the applications must be submitted by the deadline informed above. Additional information 

and regulations relevant about this opening call can be obtained from the FSP-USP 

Academic Office, e-mail: acad@fsp.usp.br. 
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